## FIFTH REGULAR MEETING OF MIAMI VALLEY FOLK DANCE COUNCIL

PLACE: Home of Tony VanDer Sluijs - 7:30 p.m. Que. 1, 1981 ATTENDING: All members present

Meeting was called to order and secretary's minutes approved as submitted. Treasurer reported a cash balance of \$1,629.67. He reported the International weekend went in the red \$58.99 plus payment for security guard for which we have not yet received the bill.

Expenses were: \$250.00 fee to Bea Montross plus \$194.00 travel expenses.

\$65.06 mailing, \$28.03 decorations and syllabus.

\$263.31 meals, and \$71.84 for snacks (including paper ware).

Receipts were: \$897.25

Vera Fisher returned \$98.65 of the \$400.00 advance given her to

pay expenses.

Attendance: Sat. afternoon - 53 members, 23 guests - Total 76

Sat. evening - 52 members, 18 guests - Total 70

Dinner---- 78

Sunday afternoon 41 members, 13 guests - Total 54

The Club purchased \$38.00 worth of records from the weekend.

The Annual Meeting will be January 10 at 3:00 p.m. Peggy will put out a final news letter for the year in which she will also advise all members of the meeting (2 weeks in advance).

John reported he wrote Tom Bozigian to finalize our workshop for the fall of 1982. Vera Fisher reported the spring workshop (Italian) is set for April 3 and 4. Blanche Boyle advised Tri City is to be April 17 in Cincinnati.

Peggy will check with the City regarding their giving permission to square dance clubs to use the pavilion in the evening of our Ethnic Sundays, when we have permission to use it the entire day. We are willing to let others use it when we will not be using it, but do not wish to be "pushed out" by other clubs when we are not finished.

Tony and Truus VanDer Sluijs will be in charge of the food for our New Year's eve party. Leslie Hyll is in charge of the program.

Rose Anna Mills arranged to get a silk flower arrangement to give Melinda Marsh and Rick Rutan on their marriage. We have not received the bill to date.

Ann Ballinger is in charge of the dancing at Roosevelt Center on Sunday, December 6.

There was discussion regarding how we might change the schedule of our regular Thursday evenings to please more people. Several suggestions were made - one to have program from 8 to 8:30, requests from 8:30 to 9, program from 9 to 9:30, advanced teaching from 9:30 to 10, program from 10 to 10:30, requests from 10:30 on. It was suggested a survey be taken to see what type schedule most members would prefer.

Meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Maryoni blarrayle Marjorie Darragh